# **West Pennard Church of England Primary School**



# Weekly Newsletter



Written for the Week Beginning 8th October 2018

### twitter >

Dear Parents/Carers,

This week we have continued to provide opportunities to celebrate difference and enhance our curriculum through visitors. On Monday, Josef visited our Year 5 class to talk about living with a disability. On Tuesday, we had a visit from Eden from the Somerset Multicultural Society. She started our day off with an assembly to raise awareness and then did some workshops with different classes. She wanted me to let you all know that there is a free family orientated fun day being held at 'The Red Brick Building' Glastonbury running from 12pm – 5pm on Sunday 7<sup>th</sup> October to celebrate Black History and culture. Pop along if you can.

Finally, now that the weather is starting to get a little colder, please could you ensure that children have a coat in school every day. We do try and use our outdoor environment as much as possible. Thanks for your cooperation with this.

With very warm wishes

Jo Hale



### Quote of the week

O give thanks to the Lord for He is good, His mercies endure forever

- 1Chronicles 16v34

# **After school Club**

Our After School Club has a dedicated phone line for use in emergencies after 3:15pm.

01458 833224



#### **Stars**

Well done to the following children, who were chosen as the class 'Stars of the Week' for today's assembly:

- Year 1: Mika & Jacob W
- Year 2: Zachary & Maddison
- Year 3: Luca & Grace
- Year 4: Evie G & Lola
- Year 5: Archie & Ari
- Year 6: Erin & Molly

The children are able to wear their 'star' badge for the week. Please can children return their badges to the school office after this time.

If your child has received an award outside of school, then we would love to be able to present them with it in our weekly celebration assembly.

Tel: 01458 832866

Email: westpennardprimary@gmail.com Headteacher Miss J. Hale

### Mollie the Dog

It was a very exciting Friday for the children at West Pennard. Mollie came in for her first visit and she is settling in beautifully. She read with lots of children in Year 6 and went for a little walk.







### School Photographs – Tuesday 9th

# Bring your best smile and your smartest uniform!

During the school day, all pupils will have an individual photograph taken and all siblings will have a photograph taken together. There is however no pressure to buy these photographs from Tempest.

If you would like a **family** photograph taken (ie: with pre-school siblings and/or mum and dad) please arrive between 8.15am-8.45am. 'Early bird' arrivals from 8.15am please buzz the 'wrap around care' button and you'll be guided to the photographer.

#### Dogs

We have been informed that there has been dog's mess near the entrance to the school – please be vigilant.

### Visit to Butleigh School

A group of students from Years 5 and 6 went to Butleigh School on Monday to share and discuss a book they had been reading. It was lovely to meet other book lovers and share opinions. Thanks to the Wells Festival of Literature for purchasing the books for us.



# <u>Mufti Day Reminder</u>

Non-uniform day is on Friday 12<sup>th</sup> October to raise money for The Somerset Poppies remembrance project. Please bring donations to the school office.



Tel: 01458 832866 Email: westpennardprimary@gmail.com Headteacher Miss J. Hale

### Our Reception Class enjoyed an autumnal wellie walk this week









### **Year R Parents - Free Milk**

Free milk is available to children until their 5<sup>th</sup> Birthday. If you would like your child to continue having milk after this time please register your details with Cool Milk via the link below. Please allow one month's notice for this to be processed.

### www.coolmilk.com

email: registrations@coolmilk.com

phone: 0800 142 2972

### Dates for the week ahead

Tuesday 9 <sup>th</sup> October	Individual School Photos – best smiles please!
Friday 12th October	Mufti Day

If you would like to add an item to the Newsletter please contact the school office by 10am on Thursdays with the details. Thank you